
PUBLIC HEARING-BOARD OF TRUSTEES-MARCH9, 2004-7:00 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: ERNEST W. MARTIN, MAYOR; TRUSTEES – MICHAEL HANEHAN, 
JOHN MURPHY, RAYMOND WALKER 
ABSENT: MARTIN RICCARDI, TRUSTEE 
 
ALSO PRESENT: DBS PLANNING CONSULTANT, MATT HESS; SUPT. OF 
PUBLIC WORKS, TERRY FINNEY 
 
Mayor Martin opened the Public Hearing at 7:00 P.M. there were 3 members of the public in 
attendance.  He read the notice of public hearing that was published in the newspaper. 
 
MOTION to open the floor to the public and press made by Trustee Hanehan, seconded by 
Trustee Murphy. 
Motion carried 3-0 
 
Matt Hess explained the purpose for tonight’s hearing to explain the Small Cities Program 
and the second public hearing is to review the actual application. 
 
Small Cities funding is from the Federal Government via the Governor’s Office.  The Village 
would be applying for a public facilities grant for 2004. 
 
J. Champlin for Colonial Estates questioned if this is a new project.  It was explained this is 
to replace a 70 year old water line from the plant to Hudson Avenue. 
 
L Sabatino-McIntyre questioned if there would be any housing re-hab money for the 
Colonial Road area.  Trustee Murphy explained they might apply for money making the 
whole village the target area.  He also explained that there would be revolving loan money in 
the future. 
 
MOTION to close the floor to the public and press made by Trustee Murphy, seconded by 
Trustee Walker. 
Motion carried 3-0 
 
MOTION to close the public hearing made by Trustee Murphy, seconded by Trustee Walker. 
Motion carried 3-0 
 
Meeting adjourned 7:15 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Margo L. Partak 
Clerk-Treasurer 


